
 

Parks and Recreation Advisory Board Minutes 

November 3, 2011 
 

 

Item 1: Meeting Called to Order by Lenna Watson at 12:04 p.m. 

 

 Roll Call 

Board Members Present:   Scott Coleman 

Dr. Scott McBrayer 

Dr. William Findlay  

Lenna Watson 

David McIlnay 

     Bart Dickson 

     Jim Doody (Ex-Officio) 

     

Board Members Absent:   Tawny Espinoza 

 

Parks & Recreation Staff Present: Tressa Fisher, Administrative Specialist 

     Mike Vendegna, Parks Superintendent 

     Traci Wieland, Recreation Superintendent 

          

      

Item 2: Approve Minutes  

Dr. William Findlay moved to approve the October 6, 2011 and October 17, 2011 Parks and Recreation 

Advisory Board minutes. Scott Coleman seconded. The minutes were approved unanimously.  

 

Motion adopted by the Parks and Recreation Advisory Board:   6  Yes      0 No  

 

 

Item 3:  Lincoln Park Renovation Project 

Traci Wieland provided an update on the recent Lincoln Park renovation meetings, stating there were a 

total of 43 community members who attended between the two meetings. In addition, there was great 

representation from the Parks and Recreation Advisory Board members, as well as Councilman 

Boeschenstein who attended both meetings. Mrs. Wieland stated the community members were very 

enthusiastic about the improvements and were appreciative to have the opportunity to provide their ideas 

and suggestions. Staff will be compiling the suggestions over the next several weeks and will present 

several plan options at the December 1, 2011 Parks and Recreation Advisory Board meeting. The 

renovation plans will be developed based on both feasibility and financing.  Dr. Scott McBrayer 

discussed the comments he had heard from the community members, including a strong emphasis on 

improving the tennis courts and creating designated pickleball courts, closing and/or changing the loop 

road to a soft trail that could be opened up for bus parking only, and a trail system throughout the park.  

Scott Coleman discussed comments he had received, including requests for a small playground, shelter, 

and restrooms near the tennis area, a permanent amphitheater facing south in the practice field, 

pickleball needs, the desire to improve the aesthetics of the shot put/discuss area, closure of the loop 

road, and the strong need to address the accessibility throughout the entire park. The Board members 

who attended the public meetings expressed there were some terrific ideas all around, and complimented 

the staff for their excellent work.  
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Traci Wieland discussed the opportunity to implement new quick start tennis courts during the 

renovation project, which are smaller courts designed for kids 10 and under. The courts would have 

blended lines providing multi-use, while promoting the sport for younger and/or beginner players.  

Potential funding opportunities that will be explored include grants, private donors, and assistance from 

the user groups, such as the tennis and pickleball organizations. Additional funding ideas included the 

local gardening organizations and businesses, as well as the possibility of pursuing grants utilizing the 

“developmental” aspect of the new tennis courts and/or from the “getting the kids outdoors” angle.  The 

next Lincoln Park renovation community meeting will be held on December 13, 2011 at 6:00 p.m. in the 

Lincoln Park Barn.  

 

Traci Wieland reported on recent emails she has received from relatives of Clinton Smith who are 

expressing they do not want his name to be removed from the Lincoln Park tennis courts.  In addition, 

Lena Elliott has recently expressed that the Parks and Recreation Advisory Board should review their 

naming policy prior to requesting private donations for the renovation project.  Mrs. Wieland distributed 

copies of the current “Guidelines for Naming and Renaming City Parks and Other City Parks and 

Recreation Facilities” and a copy of the recent “Honor and Recognition Committee Guidelines” 

Colorado Mesa University recently developed. (See attached)  The Board members were asked to 

review the documents, which will be discussed further at the December meeting.  

 

 

Item 4:  Project Updates   
Mike Vendegna provided a brief update on the rebuilding of the pump station at Canyon View Park.  

The project will result in approximately $13,000 in excel energy rebates.   

 

Traci Wieland reported on the Lincoln Park waterslide, stating they are still working with the legal 

department on resolving the issue. The City’s demand is to have the waterslide back up and running by 

May 15, 2012.  

 

The Rockies baseball press conference has been rescheduled for 11:00 a.m. on November 15, 2011 at 

Alpine Bank.   

 

 

Item 5:  Adjourn 

Meeting adjourned at 12:50 p.m.  

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Tressa Fisher 

Administrative Specialist 
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